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CULCAIRN LIBRARY REFURBISHMENT   

Greater Hume Council are excited to announce that we were the recipient of Public Library 
Infrastructure Grant funding from the State Library NSW to upgrade and refurbish the Culcairn 
Library!  

The purpose of this project is to improve and 
refresh the current Culcairn Library and turn it 
into a space that suits the needs of our 
community. This includes -   
• A dedicated youth space, including 
technology.  
• Improved dedicated spaces within the 
library.  
• New shelving and library furnishings.  
• Refurbishment of the existing space with 
lighting, painting and new flooring.  
 

Many of the exciting renovations have already been completed, including the construction of 
a  new meeting room and youth space, installation of a new air conditioner and the painting of the 
Library space.   
Up next is the installation of new flooring. In order to successfully lay the new flooring, Library 
services will be unavailable for a short period of time. The Library closure will take place from 2pm 
on Friday, 11 July and we will re-open the new space on Tuesday, 22 July. Make sure you come 
into the Library prior to the closure date as the borrowing limits will be increased to help you stock 
up over this period.  
The Customer Service area will be relocating while the flooring is installed into the Committee 
Room located at the front of the Council building from 8.30am Monday, 14 July 2025 until 4.00pm 
Friday, 18 July 2025. All Council services will remain accessible during this time.   
Please note that during this closure period, the public toilets and Services Australia area will also 
be closed to the public.   
Over the next month, pop into the Culcairn Library to watch the development of the refurbished 
space!  
We look forward to the final result and the opportunity to provide our community a new and 
improved library!   
If you have any questions about service accessibility, please call Council on 02 6036 0100.

 
BALANCE WITHIN – REMEDIAL MASSAGE 

by Shiree & Maksym 
Struggling with back or joint pain? We offer professional remedial massage to help you 
move better, feel better, and live pain-free.  
First session FREE! Limited spots: book now!  
The Rock Call: +61 438 393 831 
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 DEADLINE 
Next Deadline – 12pm Mon 4th August 2025 
Folding date – Friday 8th August 2025 at 1pm 
Delivery date – Wednesday 13th August 2025 

We prefer articles and advertising to be emailed to 
culcairnoasis@outlook.com or phone 02 6029 8291 
for more information. 

 

WHY RECORD HISTORY PART 8  
 

1960  President Ron Gardiner.  
 

YEAR HIGHLIGHTS.  
• 17th April – The official opening of the Jaycee 

Learn to Swim and Wading Pool by Joan 
Stanbury, “Miss Australia”, and carnival at 
Park  

• Rabbit Shoots – shot hundreds and unloaded 
them at a freezer, but who was the “BUNNY’ 
when a pair of pyjamas and a pistol appeared 
at the door?  

• The Bachelor chapter breaking up, Engraved 
“Sugar bowls” price set at 30/- to be 
presented as wedding presents to members.  

• State conference in Canberra, where Ron 
Gardiner was nominated as Riverina Zone 
President  

• Organized car trial  
• Held dances, street stalls, “Lucky and not so 

Lucky” envelopes.  
• Many blistered hands after big working bees 

at Pitson’s wood paddock  
• Raffled stud pony in aid of Spastic Centre  
• 2 teams in night tennis competition  
• Average attendance at meeting 15 - 24 

financial members  
• Conducted Pakistan Relief Appeal – had 

Pakistan Army officer as guest speaker.  
• It may not have been duck opening but a big 

“STORK” landed on the top of Bruno and Lois’ 
chimney. – (see article in Great Events & 
Memories)  

 

BACK TO CULCAIRN – EASTER 1960 
 

In June 1959 a public meeting was convened by 
Jaycees and the Park and Swimming Pool 
Committee to flush out ideas on how to raise funds 
to improve facilities for the ever-increasing caravan 
and camping visitors.    Also, how to improve the 
swimming pool in the Billabong Creek.  
It was decided to stage an Easter week ‘Back to 
Culcairn celebration’ in 1960.   As a major fund 
raiser, a Queen Competition was organised with 
four candidates representing,   
• Commerce - Lois Beer   Rural - Betty 

Crawley  
• Services – Osanna Biti  District – Colleen 

Schoff,   

to commence activities on November 1st, 1959.  
The event itself was planned to include a football 
match, sports carnival with a grand parade, 
ecumenical church service and a monster ball on 
the Monday night, at which the Queen’s group who 
raised the most money would have their Queen 
named the “Back to Queen”.  
During this period, Jaycees were building a learn 
to swim and wading pool in Jubilee Park and were 
responsible for the Commerce Queen fund raising 
activities.  
A central committee researched and forwarded 
invitations to thousands of past residents around 
Australia and overseas.  
By chance the ‘back to’ Secretary Archie Hoare, 
came across a Mr. B.J. Dowd, the chairman of 
Dowd and Associates, annual sponsors of the 
Australian Spastic Council, Miss Australia Quest, 
lunching in Jubilee Park and mentioned what was 
happening at Easter.    Mr. Dowd was so 
impressed he said, “if you require a special guest, 
I could arrange for the newly crowned Miss 
Australia, Joan Stanbury, to    spend Easter at 
Culcairn”.  
Hundreds of past residents returned for the ‘Back 
to’ celebrations and contributed to the fund 
raising.  
In the months leading up to Easter the four Queen 
candidates’ committees ran a myriad of fund-
raising activities.  
Throughout the event the Jaycees were given the 
task of looking after Miss Australia, who was home 
hosted with the ‘Back to’ chairman Keith (Dick) 
Smith and wife Joyce.  
The Easter week went off splendidly in fine sunny 
weather.   Joan Stanbury was delightful and 
friendly to everyone.    She opened the just 
completed Jaycee learn to swim pool, presented 
the football to the umpires at the Culcairn V North 
Wagga match, played a roll in the naming and 
crowning of the District Queen Colleen Schoff, as 
the winner, at the grand ball on Monday night.   
 

OUTCOME  
 

Almost 12 thousand pounds was raised from the 
‘Back To’.   The Park and Swimming pool 
committee and Jaycees, supported by town 
tradesmen, voluntarily built a park ablution block 
and home for a caravan park manager.  
Again, with volunteer tradies and townsfolk, 
several hundred metres of cement steps were 
formed and laid down to the eastern waterline of 
the creek swimming pool.  
The Jaycees, led by Alan and Ian Dunn, took on 
the 200+year old red gum on which a new high 
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diving tower was to be attached, by cutting it down 
to twelve feet. A cement platform was laid on top 
with safety rails, making it a great photo keepsake.  
Night flood lights were added to the pool.    
Before most homes had television and air 
conditioning, many families spent the hot summer 
afternoon and evenings picnicking, swimming, and 
socialising here.  
On completion of these projects the Park and Pool 
Committee handed ongoing management to the 
Culcairn Shire and disbanded the committee.  
A 16-millimetre film of the entire Easter event was 
made by a former resident, and long-time 
proprietor of the Central Café, Mr John 
Stevens.  (This was later transferred onto DVD)  
 

 
 

HENTY- CULCAIRN PROBUS  
 

For our June meeting we had Jen and Jill to tell us 
about their amazing trip to Norfolk Island. We saw 
lots of photos and thank them for their effort.  
The Beanie festival which Probus people have 
supported is at Henty Gallery open Friday and 
Saturday with beanies to go to Seaman's Mission 
in Sydney.  
Members Jan Dew and Helen Squires were among 
prize winners.  
Our main speaker was Lex from Albury Wodonga 
Wood Crafters inc. they have a gallery at The 
Cottage at the Gateway Village Complex 
Wodonga.  
Lex came with samples of beautiful wood work, 
among which was a wooden chain made by his 
thirteen year old self as part of learning patience, 
and carved with a pocket knife.  
Herb thanked Lex for his presentation and 
presented him with our Probus pen.  
Our next meeting at Henty Bowling Club will be 
Wednesday 9th July 9.30am for a 10am start.  
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CULCAIRN GARDEN CLUB 
The Culcairn Garden Club held a lunch at the 
Culcairn pub last month, with a small group braving 
the cold outside for a hot meal inside. 
This month we will be at the Culcairn Bowling Club 
at 2pm on Sunday July 13th. If you'd like to come 
along, bring a plate of something to share for 
afternoon tea, and a cup for tea or coffee.  
If you have some flowers in your garden you are 
proud of, bring one along and enter our cut flower 
competition. We also have a raffle with 2 chances 
to win a prize. Hope to see you there.  
For information about our upcoming events: 
Email culcairngardenclub@gmail.com  
President Ruth Scheetz on 0428 298 581 
Secretary Robyn Stanley on 0429 670 284  
Web: sites.google.com/view/culcairngardenclub/  

 
CULCAIRN SHOW 2025  
The Culcairn Show will be held on 
Saturday the 4th October this year.  
The Cooking Section of the show pavilion, 
called Section O, has 24 classes as well as a 
school student’s section. The school kid’s section 
is available from Culcairn Public and St Joseph’s 
Schools in early September and is also published 
in the show schedule at the back of the booklet.  
The cooking classes have a brief description in the 
schedule and will be the same in 2025 as they 
were in 2024 if you still have that schedule.  
Each exhibit in cooking is to be displayed in an 
oven bag,  NOT FREEZER bag, with the slip of 
paper with class and exhibit number stuck to the 
oven bag. These slips are provided by the show 
secretary 1 week before the show with a copy of 
your entry form for correct information transfer.  
People exhibiting cooking have the opportunity to 
be awarded the Gwen & Allan Fifield Award for the 
most successful exhibitor in cooking, worth $50. In 
2024 this award went to a school student.  
How do I find out about, and what is on at the 
Culcairn Show?  
The show society has a facebook page, website 
and a schedule to explain what is going on.  The 
printed schedule is usually available in late 
August.   The contact details are 
@culcairnagriculturalshow OR 
culcairnshowsociety.org.au  
The society has an email address 
culcairnshowsociety@gmail.com AND  a contact 
phone number for you to leave a message on for 
us to get back to you. 0260 298 683   

SAINT JOSEPH’S SCHOOL  
Congratulations to Max who is 
represented St Joseph’s at the 
PSSA AFL Cup. 
Congratulations also to Grace who 
represented St Joseph’s at the 
MacKillop Cross 
Country.  
 

A great number of students 
represented St Joseph's at the 
Deanery Athletics in Albury. 
Grace and Harriet placed 1st 
and 2nd in the 1500m race and 
Max placed 2nd in Discus.  
K/1/2 went on an excursion to Holbrook and had 
a great time visiting Holbrook Paddock Eggs, the 
Submarine and Ian Geddes Walk as part of their 
Science, History and Geography learning. 

Our girls team made it 
through to the Paul 
Kelly Cup State 
qualifier in Wagga. 
 
 

 

We had a fantastic turnout at our Come and See 
days, lots of eager children joined in on our 
Kindergarten class. Our half day transitions will 
begin in September (see below) 
 

 

mailto:culcairngardenclub@gmail.com
mailto:culcairnshowsociety@gmail.com
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NEW ‘HEALTH HUB’ BUILDING 
SECURED FOR CULCAIRN THROUGH 
COMMUNITY COLLABORATION  
In a landmark collaboration, the Culcairn Local 
Health Advisory Committee, Greater Hume 
Council, and the Culcairn Lions Club have joined 
forces to purchase the former NAB building at 31A 
Balfour Street, Culcairn. This strategic investment 
ensures that Culcairn has the necessary 
infrastructure to support its growing healthcare 
needs.  
The purchase was made possible through:  

• Culcairn Local Health Advisory Committee 
trust funds from the sale of Kiltearn House  

• Greater Hume Council health initiative funds, 
also linked to Kiltearn House  

• A generous bequest from the late Alan Fifield, 
held by the Culcairn Lions Club  

The President of the Culcairn Lions Club, Mr Ken 
Scheuner stated in regard to the generous bequest 
made by Mr Alan Fifield, ‘Alan and Gwen Fifield 
and the Culcairn community have always gone 
hand in hand, whether it be in business, in Council 
as Mayor or Shire President, and as an honorary 
member of the Culcairn Lions Club, over their 
lifetime.’   
‘It is therefore appropriate that naming this building 
in honour of the Fifield’s, reflects both the 
contribution they made to the Culcairn community 
and the contribution towards the purchase of the 
building. This contribution was made possible by a 
sizable bequest from Alan Fifield, for the benefit of 
the aged community in Culcairn’ Mr Scheuner 
said.   
The newly acquired building will serve as 
a complementary health hub to support additional 
medical and allied health services, including: 
diabetes education and dietetics; speech 
pathology; podiatry; physiotherapy and/or 
community health initiatives. The final composition 
of services will emerge over the balance of 2025 – 
once the mix of services the established health 
providers are able to secure is known.  
The building will be owned by Greater Hume 
Council who are working closely with Culcairn 
Local Health Advisory Committee to develop plans 
to refurbish the building in preparation for the 
Health services.   
The Culcairn Local Health Advisory Committee 
would like to thank all those involved in securing 
this building to support the health needs of our 
local community.  
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The Culcairn Bowling & Recreation Club is open Wednesday to Sunday from 12pm so why 
not pop in and give us a try. Club Memberships as well as bowls memberships are now up for 
renewal and what better way to support the club and its continued opening than renewing or 
becoming a new member, its only $15 a year and the membership discounts and offers more 
than covers the cost.  

Social Bowls continues every Sunday with some good old-fashioned banter between the visitors and 
members it’s a great way to spend your Sunday afternoons. All you need to do is call the club on 6029 8461 
by 1.30pm on the day to register with play commencing at 2pm & it’s only $5 to play so come and give it a 
roll.  
Want to win $10,000 cash? Yep you read that right, Our Golden Bowl only has 300 tickets up for grabs @ 
$100 each so why not grab yours to go into the draw. Grand draw with be Sunday 7TH December. There are 
also 15 other cash prizes to be won as well.  Call 6029 8461 for more info and payment options available.  
Our Friday Raffles continue every week with more on offer and along with Happy Hour now from 5pm until 
9pm every Friday night. Tickets on sale from 7pm, Raffle starts at 8pm. There’s now over $1000 in cash and 
prizes to be won every Friday night.   
Our Member’s Draw is now twice a week, with Friday still at 9pm after our raffles and now there is a Sunday 
Draw at 5pm. So, double the chance.  
Euchre is here every Wednesday from 1pm its only $2 to play. Experienced and learners all welcome. Play 
starts at 1pm. A huge thank you to the following businesses for their continued support : The Culcairn 
Butcher, Culcairn Foodworks, Culcairn Pharmacy, Border Markets & Kennys Chinese.  
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Aged Care Reforms  
 
You may have heard by now that the introduction of the new Aged Care Act  has been deferred to 1 November 
2025. This delay will give the government, providers and consumers more time to understand and prepare 
for the changes.   
Thank you to all those who have gone through the process of ensuring you are registered with My Aged Care 
AND have a referral for services you are receiving.  I know it has been difficult for some of you to receive the 
wrong information from the government helpline and registration desk, but we do appreciate your 
perseverance!  
Ensuring that all CHSP clients are assessed by the specified date is crucial for the seamless continuation of 
services and alignment with the upcoming reforms.  
The delay will not effect our CHSP clients.  You will continue to receive your services as usual.  One change 
in the reforms, which will effect some services, is the expectation of reasonable client contributions.  You will 
notice some minor changes to the way we ask for a contribution rather than a “donation” for group activities.  
We are committed to using this delay in a way that benefits all our consumers, so please don’t hesitate to 
reach out if you have any questions or need assistance to prepare yourself for the coming changes.   

 SOCIAL GROUP CALENDAR  
 
Our new Social Room has been full of activities.  
Every Tuesday and Thursday 9.30am - Gentle Exercises. Cost $2.00  
Every Tuesday 10.00am - Sconversations. Cost $3.00  
We are planning on hosting a regular social day in The Social Room and would love your feedback and 
suggestions.  Preferred day? How often, weekly fortnightly? Activity suggestions (bingo, cards, craft, games 
etc) ?   Cost will depend on duration ie lunch included or just morning/afternoon tea. Will be either $5.00 or 
$10.00 (including lunch)  

• Monday 14th July—Monday Munchies at Holbrook RS Club.  RSVP BY 11/7/2025  
• Friday 25th July—CHRISTMAS IN JULY –In The Social Room RSVP 18TH JULY  

Our winter MEALS menu is full of hearty and warming foods, Soups, Casseroles and Roasts,  and yummy 
Desserts.  
We can also help you with TRANSPORT locally or regionally to Albury or Wagga Wagga.  Our friendly staff 
and volunteers can assist you to go shopping, attending appointments or just have a day out. For more 
information about our services, or a copy of our winter Menu, please contact our office on 02 60363677 or 
drop in at 114 Albury Street, Holbrook.  
Please note our activities are restricted to people who are registered with My Aged Care and have a 
referral for services with us.  
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CULCAIRN HOTEL  
02 60298501 

 
BISTRO OPEN 7 DAYS   

LUNCH 12-2PM        DINNER 6-8.30PM  
DAILY SPECIALS - BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL FOR 

GROUPS OF 4 OR MORE.  
 

NEW $15 SENIORS LUNCH AND DINNER 
MENU 7 DAYS  

NEW LUNCH MENU FOR ALL   
MON - FRI  

 
*WEDNESDAYS - PUB TRIVIA. STARTS AT 7PM  

1ST AND 3RD Wednesday OF THE MONTH  
TABLES OF 6 MAX $5.00 PER PERSON  

*POOL COMP - EVERY SUNDAY  
NAMES BY 4PM FOR 4.30PM START.  

*BEER GARDEN, FOUNTAIN, KIDS PLAYGROUND AND 
AN AVAIRY FOR THE KIDS TO GET CLOSE TO 

NATURE.  
*OVER THE COUNTER BOTTLESHOP WITH 

FORTNIGHTLY SPECIALS (SEE FLYER)  
*ACCOMODATION – BUDGET ROOMS FROM $60 AND 

QUEEN ROOMS FROM $90  
NEW WINTER MENU STARTING 16TH JUNE  

 

WEEKLY WHAT’S ON  
 

MONDAY  
$15 EVENING SPECIALS  

 

TUESDAY T-BONE  
300GM T-BONE WITH CHIPS AND GRAVY $20  

(Extras available at a charge)  
 

WEDNESDAY  
KIDS EAT FREE (with an Adult Main Meal – Under 12) 

HUMP DAY HEAD GAMES  
 (PUB TRIVIA – TABLES OF 6 - $5 PER HEAD)  

1st and 3rd Wednesday of the month  
 

THURSDAY  
CHICKEN SNITTY, CHIPS AND GRAVY $16  

(MAKE IT A PARMY FOR AN $5 EXTRA)  
 

FRIDAY  
PIZZA 2 for $40 WITH A SLICED GARLIC BREAK 

HAPPY HOUR FROM 5-7PM  
 6 x $30 MEAT TRAY RAFFLES AND JOKER DRAW   

TICKETS FROM 6PM – DRAWN AT 7:30PM  
 

SATURDAY SUPPORTER’S DAY  
GET OUT TO THE OVAL AND SUPPORT OUR GIRLS AND BOYS, 

LADIES AND MEN  
 

SUNDAY SESH  
SAM’S TRADITIONAL WELSH SUNDAY ROAST $20  

HAPPY HOUR 3PM - 5PM. 4PM POOL COMP (NAMES BY 4PM START AT 4.30PM - $5 
ENTRY)    

 
 

OPEN FOR LUNCH AND DINNER 7 DAYS  
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